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From:   
Sent: Saturday, August 5, 2023 5:13 PM 
To: @DOVER.GOV.UK> 
Subject: Re: Roman Painted House 
 
Hello  
 
Many thanks for your email of 4th August. 
Do please ask  to let me have the following information, asap. 
 
1.  A copy of the minutes of the meeting on 10th March at Dover Town Council offices. 
    Stakeholders DDC and DRPHT, but KARU not invited.   DDC chap did the minutes. 
 
2. The estimated cost of the PH bridge works before work began. 
 
3.  The actual cost of the bridge works when completed, confirming my advice. 
 
4.  That he is aware that due to inquorate meetings (and false claims) that no new RPH trustees 
     have been elected and that the KCC trustee has wisely resigned.  Charity Commission now investigating. 
     Hence no decisions regarding the RPH are valid after 2022. 
 
Please arrange that my earlier question to be put to DDC full Council meeting is placed on the agenda 
for the September meeting.  . 
 
All good wishes,    . 
     
 
On Fri, Aug 4, 2023 at 9:12 AM @dover.gov.uk> wrote: 

Dear  

  

Thank you for your email.  I will send this across to  for his information. 

  

Many thanks and regards 
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From:   
Sent: Thursday, August 3, 2023 5:48 PM 
To: @DOVER.GOV.UK> 
Subject: Re: Roman Painted House 

  

Hello , 

  

Bridge over the River - Roman House. 

  

Many thanks for your careful reply to my letter of. early July. 

  

However, the engineers report was not fully comprehensive, just as it stated. 

Although (carefully ignored) my view is that much more needs doing: 

  

a. Removal of full decking to access 3 joists listed to be replaced. 

    Decking not even mentioned in the report. 

b. All 15 joists must be replaced, not just three. 

c. The central pier is not a bridge support (as stated) , but just a simple support for the services. 

4. It is thus NOT a load-bearing element, was built as an exercise by two trainees and has no foundation. 

e. The whole decking (not mentioned) will need renewing as it was badly worn. 

f. The new decking will need non-slip paint (not mentioned) as the old was neglected by others.  

g. Care must be exercised on the underlying services (not even mentioned in the report) 

  

It is likely that this extra essential work will double the work and the costs. 

Clearly, with  excluding me (as the builder and manager for 40 years) much could have 

been changed and costs and work saved. - His negative campaign started in June, 2022 and continues. 

  

Clearly, another interesting episode - not yet over ??? 
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Now making plans for the next 12 years. 

  

All good wishes  (my belated kind regards to ).     

  

  

On Thu, Aug 3, 2023 at 4:06 PM @dover.gov.uk> wrote: 

Dear  

  

Further to your letter dated 10th July, please find attached a letter from our Chief Executive, , 
regarding the Roman Painted House.  Apologies for the delay in responding to you. 

  

Many thanks and regards, 

  

  

  

  

  

 

   

 
PA to the Chief Executive  

 
Dover District Council 
Council Offices, White Cliffs Business Park, Whitfield, Dover 
CT16 3PJ  
Tel:  
Email: @dover.gov.uk 
Web:   http://dover.gov.uk  

  

 Please consider the Environment before printing this email 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to 
RESTRICTED and should be handled accordingly.  

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR, your attention is drawn to our Corporate Privacy Notice at: 
https://www.dover.gov.uk/privacy. This explains how we will use and share your personal information and protect your privacy 
and rights. 
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This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be 
handled accordingly. 

If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and then 
delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal 
information and protect your privacy and rights. 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be 
handled accordingly. 

If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and then 
delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal 
information and protect your privacy and rights. 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be 
handled accordingly. 

If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and then 
delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal information 
and protect your privacy and rights. 
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 were unable to attend and the minutes unacceptably arrived the same day as 
the next meeting!. These also contain damaging personal remarks. 
 
The meeting recommended the termination of the PH Lease with DDC which only covers the ground it owns. 
This will result in our cover-building, by far the major asset of the Trust, falling under the control of DDC.  Please 
note. 
 
1. Our Lease still has 17 years to run and certainly does not need to be  surrendered. 
 2. I raised the money for the building and presentation scheme in 1975-6 which was valued £200,000 on 
completion, It won four national awards. DDC contribution was just £25,000. 
    There is not the slightest doubt that the cover-building belongs to the Trust. 
 3. The same minutes state that ihe Trust did not have the ability to deal with work and finances, but forgets to say 
that this was successfully done over the past 40 years. Indeed, I                   recently won grants of £18,000 which 
were added to our existing banking and investment funds. Alienating those managing the RPH over decades is 
counter-productive and offensive.  
4.  The false inability claim (above) relates to a recent building survey, arranged by the Town Clerk, which is seriously 
flawed. This has been produced by a small firm based on The Beach       near Kingsdown, but is unwilling to show its 
address on its reports. It ignored existing protocols and knowledge and came up with a shopping-list of faults., such 
as: 
 
a. New emergency lighting needed. -   No. This was replaced just last year by a reputable Dover firm. 
b. Poor house-keeping. - No. The rubbish by the front door was obviously waiting to be removed. 
c. Poor level of lighting. -  No. This is deliberate to protect the Roman wall-paintings. 
d. Rotted floors. -  No.  There is only one soft spot, where rain comes under the front door, which we 
reported weeks ago and can be fixed in just two hours. 
e. Old furniture. -  Some is almost new and the rest donated by supporters to save costs.   
f.  No disabled access below. -  This was fully explored with a Dover disability group several years ago. New disabled 
toilets were then created, glass panels put in the south gallery and          it was agreed that it was not possible to put 
in a lift to the basement. 
g. Vegetation outside not cleared. - This is the certain responsibility of DDC (not RPH) and done every three years. 
10.The building is constructed of "bricks and cement". - No. There is not a single brick in the building and you cannot 
build anything with pure cement. You need mortar. This casts doubt          on the experience of those giving expert 
advice. 
 
It is now important to identify the trustee who put up this hugely damaging proposal and to see if he has any link to 
DDC.  To dispose of the Trust's major  asset, without good reason, is a breach of trust. Clause 21 of our Charter, 
clearly identifies this as  "wrongdoing" with certain liability.  Do not add your name to this !.  
 
I urge everyone to reject this disastrous proposal and help identify who proposed it. 
 
This is very important.  Please do not ignore this vital matter.       Yours in haste,      
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From:
Sent: 02 October 2023 15:50
To:
Cc: Angela Simmons
Subject: RE: FW: Roman Painted House

Dear  
I am responding to your email dated 1st October, copied below, which  has forwarded to me to reply. 
 
Firstly, I can confirm that your question to Council (intended for the July Council meeting) has been added to the 
agenda for the meeting on October 18th as requested. 
 
As regards the works to the bridge, I note your comments regarding the cost. As the works are now complete, I 
don’t anticipate any further expenditure will be incurred. 
 
Finally, as regards your criticisms of the building survey, as sent to  these have not been shared with me. 
Perhaps you could forward a copy for my attention. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 

 
Strategic Director (Place & Environment) 
 

From:   
Sent: Sunday, October 1, 2023 11:07 AM 
To: @DOVER.GOV.UK> 
Subject: Re: FW: Roman Painted House 
 
Hello again  
 
Have you placed my question (intended for July Council meeting) on the agenda 
for the October  meeting, as already requested  ? 
 
I note that the bridge costs at the RPH (everything included) now exceed £22,000 
with more to come. 
 
Has  seen my long list of criticisms of the failed building survey of the RPH, as sent to  ?   
 
All good wishes,     
 
On Mon, Aug 7, 2023 at 4:35 PM > wrote: 

 
Hello  
 
So many thanks for your prompt reply, much appreciated. 
 
With VAT the bridge estimate comes out at £17,360. 
It seems likely that the final cost will be much more. 
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I am very puzzled that you say  is dealing with all ours matters. 
There has been total silence from him.  Yet, he knows I discovered the Roman House, 
saved it from destruction twice, raised the funds for the project, constructed the cover 
building, created the total presentation, won four national awards, managed it for over 
40 years, attracted 700,000 visitors at no cost to DDC and certainly the only  
person in the World with all the knowledge of the place.  Others say he prefers to 
deal with  who has done none of the work in 20 years. 
 
Its a funny old World.   -  Private Eye taking an interest ! 
 
All good wishes.    . 
 
 
 
On Mon, Aug 7, 2023 at 11:31 AM @dover.gov.uk> wrote: 

Dear  

  

Further to your email of the 5th August, please find the below  response from , which hopefully 
provides the information you have requested: 

  

  

1.No minutes of the stakeholder meeting on 10th March were taken by DDC as the meeting was arranged and 
chaired by Dover Town Council. 

2.The quotation for the works to reconstruct the bridge was 14,466.23 + VAT. 
3.I understand that the works will be complete in the next few days. I am not expecting any additional costs to 

have been incurred. 
4.We will continue to work with all of the trustees to realise the potential of the RPH to support the Council’s 

wider regeneration plans. 

  

Should you have any further questions, please direct them to @dover.gov.uk who has been assisting 
with all of your letters/emails regarding the Roman Painted House.  

  

Many thanks and regards 
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However, the engineers report was not fully comprehensive, just as it stated. 

Although (carefully ignored) my view is that much more needs doing: 

  

a. Removal of full decking to access 3 joists listed to be replaced. 

    Decking not even mentioned in the report. 

b. All 15 joists must be replaced, not just three. 

c. The central pier is not a bridge support (as stated) , but just a simple support for the services. 

4. It is thus NOT a load-bearing element, was built as an exercise by two trainees and has no foundation. 

e. The whole decking (not mentioned) will need renewing as it was badly worn. 

f. The new decking will need non-slip paint (not mentioned) as the old was neglected by others.  

g. Care must be exercised on the underlying services (not even mentioned in the report) 

  

It is likely that this extra essential work will double the work and the costs. 

Clearly, with  excluding me (as the builder and manager for 40 years) much could have 

been changed and costs and work saved. - His negative campaign started in June, 2022 and continues. 

  

Clearly, another interesting episode - not yet over ??? 

Now making plans for the next 12 years. 

  

All good wishes  (my belated kind regards to ).     

  

  

On Thu, Aug 3, 2023 at 4:06 PM @dover.gov.uk> wrote: 

Dear  

  

Further to your letter dated 10th July, please find attached a letter from our Chief Executive, , 
regarding the Roman Painted House.  Apologies for the delay in responding to you. 
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Many thanks and regards, 

  

  

  

  

  

 

   

 
PA to the Chief Executive  

 
Dover District Council 
Council Offices, White Cliffs Business Park, Whitfield, Dover 
CT16 3PJ  
Tel:  
Email: @dover.gov.uk 
Web:   http://dover.gov.uk  

  

 Please consider the Environment before printing this email 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to 
RESTRICTED and should be handled accordingly.  

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR, your attention is drawn to our Corporate Privacy Notice at: 
https://www.dover.gov.uk/privacy. This explains how we will use and share your personal information and protect your 
privacy and rights. 

  

  

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should 
be handled accordingly. 

If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and 
then delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal 
information and protect your privacy and rights. 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be 
handled accordingly. 

If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and 
then delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal 
information and protect your privacy and rights. 



7

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be 
handled accordingly. 

If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and then 
delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal 
information and protect your privacy and rights. 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be 
handled accordingly. 

If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and then 
delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal 
information and protect your privacy and rights. 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be 
handled accordingly. 

If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and then 
delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal 
information and protect your privacy and rights. 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be 
handled accordingly. 

If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and then 
delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal 
information and protect your privacy and rights. 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be 
handled accordingly. 

If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and then 
delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal 
information and protect your privacy and rights. 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be 
handled accordingly. 
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If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and then 
delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal information 
and protect your privacy and rights. 
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On Mon, Oct 2, 2023 at 3:50 PM @dover.gov.uk> wrote: 

Dear  

I am responding to your email dated 1st October, copied below, which  has forwarded to me to 
reply. 

  

Firstly, I can confirm that your question to Council (intended for the July Council meeting) has been 
added to the agenda for the meeting on October 18th as requested. 

  

As regards the works to the bridge, I note your comments regarding the cost. As the works are now 
complete, I don’t anticipate any further expenditure will be incurred. 

  

Finally, as regards your criticisms of the building survey, as sent to  these have not been 
shared with me. Perhaps you could forward a copy for my attention. 

  

Kind regards 

  

 

  

 

Strategic Director (Place & Environment) 

  

From:   
Sent: Sunday, October 1, 2023 11:07 AM 
To: @DOVER.GOV.UK> 
Subject: Re: FW: Roman Painted House 

  

Hello again  
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Have you placed my question (intended for July Council meeting) on the agenda 

for the October  meeting, as already requested  ? 

  

I note that the bridge costs at the RPH (everything included) now exceed £22,000 

with more to come. 

  

Has  seen my long list of criticisms of the failed building survey of the RPH, as sent to 
 ?   

  

All good wishes,    . 

  

On Mon, Aug 7, 2023 at 4:35 PM > wrote: 

  

Hello  

  

So many thanks for your prompt reply, much appreciated. 

  

With VAT the bridge estimate comes out at £17,360. 

It seems likely that the final cost will be much more. 

  

I am very puzzled that you say  is dealing with all ours matters. 

There has been total silence from him.  Yet, he knows I discovered the Roman House, 

saved it from destruction twice, raised the funds for the project, constructed the cover 

building, created the total presentation, won four national awards, managed it for over 

40 years, attracted 700,000 visitors at no cost to DDC and certainly the only  

person in the World with all the knowledge of the place.  Others say he prefers to 

deal with  who has done none of the work in 20 years. 
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Many thanks for your careful reply to my letter of. early July. 

  

However, the engineers report was not fully comprehensive, just as it stated. 

Although (carefully ignored) my view is that much more needs doing: 

  

a. Removal of full decking to access 3 joists listed to be replaced. 

    Decking not even mentioned in the report. 

b. All 15 joists must be replaced, not just three. 

c. The central pier is not a bridge support (as stated) , but just a simple support for the services. 

4. It is thus NOT a load-bearing element, was built as an exercise by two trainees and has no 
foundation. 

e. The whole decking (not mentioned) will need renewing as it was badly worn. 

f. The new decking will need non-slip paint (not mentioned) as the old was neglected by others.  

g. Care must be exercised on the underlying services (not even mentioned in the report) 

  

It is likely that this extra essential work will double the work and the costs. 

Clearly, with  excluding me (as the builder and manager for 40 years) much could have 

been changed and costs and work saved. - His negative campaign started in June, 2022 and 
continues. 

  

Clearly, another interesting episode - not yet over ??? 

Now making plans for the next 12 years. 

  

All good wishes  (my belated kind regards to ).     
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On Thu, Aug 3, 2023 at 4:06 PM @dover.gov.uk> wrote: 

Dear  

  

Further to your letter dated 10th July, please find attached a letter from our Chief Executive, 
, regarding the Roman Painted House.  Apologies for the delay in responding to you. 

  

Many thanks and regards, 

  

  

  

  

  

The linked mage cannot be d splayed   The file may have been moved  enamed  o  deleted  
Ve ify that the link points to the co ect file and location

   

 
PA to the Chief Executive  

 
Dover District Council 
Council Offices, White Cliffs Business Park, Whitfield, Dover 
CT16 3PJ  
Tel:  
Email: @dover.gov.uk 
Web:   http://dover.gov.uk  
  

 Please consider the Environment before printing this email 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to 
RESTRICTED and should be handled accordingly.  

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR, your attention is drawn to our Corporate Privacy Notice at: 
https://www.dover.gov.uk/privacy. This explains how we will use and share your personal information and protect your 
privacy and rights. 

  

  

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should 
be handled accordingly. 

If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and 
then delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 
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Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal 
information and protect your privacy and rights. 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should 
be handled accordingly. 

If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and 
then delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal 
information and protect your privacy and rights. 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be 
handled accordingly. 

If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and 
then delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal 
information and protect your privacy and rights. 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be 
handled accordingly. 

If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and 
then delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal 
information and protect your privacy and rights. 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended for the above addressee(s) only and may contain marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be 
handled accordingly. 

If you are not the intended recipient (or authorised to receive it on behalf of the addressee), please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and 
then delete the message without copying it or disclosing it to anyone. 

Precautions have been taken to ensure that this is a virus-free message but recipients are responsible for carrying out their own checks. This Council 
accepts no responsibility for loss or damage to any hardware, software or data resulting from this e-mail. 

All GCSx (Government Connects Secure Extranet) traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Dover District Council is a data controller under GDPR. Our privacy notice at www.dover.gov.uk/privacy explains how we use and share personal 
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Grateful for your thoughts. 
  
Regards 
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The Roman Painted House Trust (RPHT) were, until recently, responsible for running this historic site. 
The monument itself belongs to the District Council but was leased to the RPHT. This is no longer the 
case, and the lease has been surrendered by the trustees. We have just begun work on two projects 
relating to it. The first is to put it into a state whereby it can be opened to the public. The second is to 
look at what it could become. The outline of this latter is likely to involve extending the cover building 
to the south and re-excavating the Roman bath house that sits beneath the lawn. To achieve this a 
very large sum of money will be required, and undoubtedly a bid to NLHF and/or a similar body will be 
required once the planning is complete. 

The ambition is to get the site open to the public for the summer, and to achieve this we have already 
replaced the access bridge, but there remains much to do. It is quite early in the process, but it would 
make sense for projects to be carried out in tandem with the trust as they will have access to 
charitable funding that isn’t available to the district council. I suspect that once the planning is 
complete, we (whether as DDC or the Trust or a combination of the two) will be looking for volunteers 
to help with fund raising, guiding and all manner of other roles. We haven’t yet begun recruiting these, 
but I am more than willing to keep you in the loop so that you can become involved if you wish. 

Thank you for getting in touch, and for your concern. 

Regards and best wishes 
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